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The “CLIPSTON COURIER” - your VILLAGE NEWSLETTER Edition No. 8 

 

The editors would like to make it clear that the views expressed in any article contained in these pages do not necessarily represent their own views or those of the sponsors. 

   Happy Christmas  To All!  Welcome 

Welcome to the December edition of the 
Clipston Courier. There are many other 
articles of topical news and notices for 
upcoming events, but please remember 
to check www.clipston.org/diary to get 
all up to date event information & news. 
 
We hope you enjoy this edition! 
Roger Wallett 
Editor of this edition 
 

The Courier Editorial Team takes it in 
turns to edit each issue.   

Our March edition will be produced by  
Liz Davies & Hannah Eveleigh 

Copy deadline: 28th  February 2017 
 

HOW TO CONTACT US 

clipston.org@gmail.com 
Roger Wallett 01858 525346  
Jim Tyson 01858 525697  
Liz Davies 01858 525880 
Hannah Eveleigh 01858 525755 
Stephen Woodgate 01858 525566  
Julia Blake (Treasurer) 01858 525760 

Clipston 
Courier 

YOUR VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 
 

December 2016  

The editors would like to  thank the  
Parish Council for making a contribu-

tion towards the production of the            
Clipston Courier. 

Please note that the views of the       
Clipston Courier are not representative 
of the Parish Council as a public body.  

               "Treasure Island" 

"Ahoy there me hearties, shiver me timbers" 

The Tennis Club have commissioned Broken Pipe  

Productions to perform their traditional family  

pantomime, full of laughs, mishaps and slapstick at  

Clipston Village Hall on Saturday 14th January 2017 at 
2.30pm and 7.00pm. 

Stepping Stones Pre School will be offering refreshments. Tickets now available from 
Martin & Liz on 01858 525558 or by email to lizandmartin@talktalk.net  Adults £8.00 

Children (under 16) £4.00 
This event is supported by Daventry District Council 

"Come along you Landlubbers - It's a show not to be missed!" 

 Friends of Clipston Church 

Thank you to all those who supported our 
autumn events. The clutter sales with 
teas were a success, despite the awful 
downpours, and many people have asked 
for them to be repeated another year.  
The harvest luncheon was another enjoy-
able occasion in the Village Hall in Octo-
ber, with delicious homemade soups, 
bread, cheeses and fruit crumbles shared 
with good company and lovely music 

from the folk group who introduced some 
new material into their programme for 
the occasion including: ‘Harvest Home’, 
‘Bringing in the Sheaves’  and I’ve Got a 

Brand New Combined Harvester’. 
In total these events raised £530 for 
church funds. 

It’s always  a delight washing up later! 

http://www.clipston.org/diary
mailto:clipston.org@gmail.com
mailto:lizandmartin@talktalk.net
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Clipston Church 
Since the last issue of the Courier, the 
Church has been busy putting things in 
place ready for the South aisle roof re-
placement. We had originally hoped that 
this work would be done this Autumn but 
the late receipt of the grant decision and 
then a problem with bats has meant that 
the work will now be scheduled for 
Spring/Summer next year. 

The bat issue is frustrating. Bats have 
been known to be in and around the 
Church for many years. They are now a 
protected species and we have to be very 
careful to ensure that any work that we 
do in the Church does not disturb any 
resident bats. Consequently we had to 
carry out a survey to ascertain where the 

bats entered the Church so that we could 
be sure that we would not interfere with 
them or take precautions to minimise 
disruption. Unfortunately when the sur-
vey was carried out, no bats were seen. 
Since that was late in the season, we now 
have to wait until next May to carry out 
another survey before we are able to 
start the work. 

All the other elements are now in place 
and we have full funding from a number 
of grant sources confirmed. 

The Orbell Café on Wednesday mornings 
continues to go from strength to 
strength. It has become a regular meet-
ing place for villagers, men and women, Whist Drives  - Thursdays 2pm 

 December 1st, 15th  in aid of Cancer 
Research UK. 

 January 19th, February  2nd & 16th. 

 March 2nd, 16th, & 30th. 

 April 13th & 27th. 

 May 11th  in aid of the Air Ambulance. 

Jumble sale in April is on the 6th. 

Our September 2016 Jumble sale raised 
£400 for Village Hall funds. Thanks go to 
all who supported in any way, the usual 
gang came from far and wide. 

Grace 

Village Hall 

young and old and worshippers/non-
worshippers. 

People visiting the village often drop in 
and village groups are choosing to hold 
meetings there whilst partaking of the 
excellent coffee and toasted tea cakes. It 
is open from 9.00 to noon. Proceeds 
from a recent coffee morning were do-
nated to Macmillan Nurses and amount-
ed to £163 – a magnificent result. 

Plans are under way to extend the café 
into Friday opening as well. Watch this 
space for news. 

Christmas Services 

4th December - Following the Christmas 
Tree lighting on the Green there will be a 
Celebration of Christmas evening at the 
Church from about 6.00. This will be sim-
ilar to last year with readings, poems and 
songs and including the Benefice Choir. 
It will be a lovely way to kick off your 
Christmas celebrations. 

24th December - at the Church at 4.00 
there will be a crib service 

25th December - there will be a Christ-
mas Day service at the Church. 

Steve and Helen will be giving a warm 

welcome to everyone 

on Christmas Eve with 

carol singers in place 

early doors  - so come 

along for a sing along. 

Do not miss their New 

Year’s Eve party with live music, fire-

works  and lots more!. 

Helen, Steve and the team would like to 

say a big thank you for Clipston's sup-

port throughout the year. 

Bulls Head 

Flower Club 
Our year starts off on January 19th with a 

talk by Mrs Dora Mack entitled, ' The Life 

and Times of a Garden Bench'. Mrs Mack 

is an accomplished speaker, who has 

chaired the NAFAS national speakers 

committee. For the first time in the 

club's history, we are holding this meet-

ing in the afternoon starting at 2.30pm, 

and as a special treat, having a New 

Year’s Tea party afterwards.  

On February 15th it is our Spring work-

shop evening. This is always popular as 

there are lots of lovely brightly coloured 

flowers available to brighten up the win-

ter days and nights. 

In March we have invited local demon-

strator Richard Twiselton to visit us. We 

always enjoy his wonderfully interpretive 

artistry and this time his demonstration 

is entitled 'Upcycling', which should be 

very interesting. Many of you will know 

Richard so will be assured of a very en-

tertaining evening not only with the  

beautiful arrangements which he creates 

but also his very amusing chat. This 

meeting is on the 15th March in the Vil-

lage Hall starting at 7.30pm. Come earli-

er and enjoy a coffee and some chat be-

fore the demonstration begins.   

Everyone is most welcome at any of our 

meetings so do come along and have a 

lovely evening. We look forward to see-

ing you.  

Heather Weston (Chairperson) 

Fly Tipping 
The photos (below) show the results of 

careless people disposing of  their un-

wanted items without thought for others 

or the environment.. 

 

 

 

 

 

A closer look at the area around the 

fridge freezer shows two  plastic bags of 

rubble. Adjacent to these items there is a 

scattering of tin cans, plastic cups , plas-

tic bottles , a sock and a paper receipt 

from a well known supplier with names  

printed on it was in  the rubbish!   
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Christmas Greetings 2016 

August 2016 

The month was quite dry, with 18 days 
without rain.   However, severe thunder-
storms during the afternoon of Saturday 
27th accounted for 19.6mm of the 
month’s rainfall total of nearly 57mm 
which is about 15 per cent below my av-
erage for August. 

Temperatures, overall, were slightly 
above average, although on two days 
towards the end of the month, the ther-
mometer rose to a very warm 27.5º and 
29º respectively. 

September 2016 

Rainfall for the month amounted to 
88mm which is about 44 per cent above 
my long term average.  However, 40 per 
cent of the total ( 35mm ) came in  a peri-
od of about two hours of thunder storms 
early in the morning of Friday 16th.  There 
were 15 totally dry days ( measured from 
9am to 9am ) although there were a fur-
ther 6 days with rain only overnight. 

Temperatures were significantly above 
average with a maximum of 30ºC on 
Tuesday 13th.  This was the highest Sep-
tember temperature I have recorded in 
my 36 years of temperature observations 
in Clipston 

October 2016 

Rainfall was only 45 per cent of average 
and the lowest I have recorded for any 
October since the start of my rainfall 
records in 1979.  There were 18 totally 
dry days, including the last nine days of 
the month.  The total was 31.7mm with 
over a third coming on the first day of 
the month, and amounts of less than one 
millimetre on another seven days. 

Day temperatures were slightly below 
average, with the nights a little above.   I 
recorded no air frosts, although there 
was evidence of ground frost on the 
morning of Monday the 3rd when the 
minimum in the screen was 3.5ºC. 

Peter Wilford 

 

 Clipston Weather 

'Please contact the editors with any news, views, stories ' 

Laurie and Rose Anderson wish all our friends 

and neighbours a very Happy Christmas and a 

healthy New Year throughout 2017,  All the 

very best to everyone and their families. 

Maggie & John Oldershaw would like to 

wish all friends & neighbours a  very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year 

Philip and Heather Weston wish all 

friends, neighbours and fellow dog 

walkers a Happy Christmas and a 

peaceful New Year 

Wishing all our neighbours and friends in the 

village a Christmas filled with love, warmth and 

sparkle and hoping the new year brings good 

health, good times and good fortune. From Faye, 

David, George and Joseph Tan. XXxx  

(our donation to the Courier in place of cards is 

sent with thanks for all their marvellous work 

throughout the year)  

Peter and Linda Warren wish all their friends 

in Clipston A Very Happy Christmas and A 

Peaceful and Healthy New Year and in lieu of 

sending local Christmas Cards will make a do-

nation to the continuing work of The Courier. 

MIKE AND BIM WOULD LIKE TO WISH 

EVERYONE IN CLIPSTON  A MERRY 

CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR 

The “Courier” Team thank all of our readers and 

contributors  for their support  during 2016. 

Our best wishes to all  for a Very Happy Christmas  

and a New Year  full of  Peace and Goodwill! 
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Tennis Club  

Obviously the tennis season is now over for another 
year, and, as these pictures testify, Martin again won 
the Annual Tournament - for the third year in a row!!  
 
Come on Clipston, we need some fresh blood 
(hopefully younger blood!) to help us defeat this 
sneaky, drop-shot spinning tennis player!  Please join 
us in March/April when the outdoor season re-starts 
to ensure that he is beaten next year and at the same 
time have a lot of fun playing social tennis with our 
friendly and welcoming group. 
 
 In the meantime thoughts turn to raising money for 
the eventual re-surfacing of the courts and you will 
read elsewhere in this edition about the pantomime 
“Treasure Island” coming to Clipston Village Hall on 
January 14th. Please support this event (which is al-
ready supported by Daventry District Council) and 
have a great time whilst contributing to the funds. 
 Martin Clarke – Chair of the Tennis Club (and reign-
ing “champion”!)” 

News from the 
Recreation 

Grounds 

Martin Clarke with his Trophy 
(again!) 

All Creatures Great & 
Small 

November was a busy month at the rec-
reation grounds with the planting of our 
new woodland area at the far end of the 
field. Aided by a ‘Big Lottery’ grant and 
with support from The Woodland Trust, 
we are creating an area for wildlife, walk-
ers, picnickers and forest school. Volun-
teers from the village and Stepping 
Stones pre-school have already planted 
400 young tree plants and in the coming 
weeks some larger trees, a play tree and 
picnic tables will be added. Thanks to all 
those who helped design and plant the 
woodland and please get in touch with 
any thoughts about future developments 
in the area. 

It costs about £3500 per year to keep the 
recreation fields and facilities running 
and maintained and the two concerts 
held in the church at the end of Novem-
ber helped to raise much needed funds 
towards those costs. Our sincere thanks 
to Chris Blake and Melanie Armitstead 
for giving their time and talents and to 
all those who came along to enjoy the 
music. If you wish to support the running 
of the recreation fields whilst also having 
the chance to win cash in the monthly 
prize draw, please consider joining our 
100 club. For more information, contact 
Martin Clarke 01858 525558. 

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas! 

Clipston Tennis Club Members 2016 

Meet sisters Beyoncé and Melody, the 
two guinea pigs that eight-year-old Imo-
gen Tedd was given for her birthday.  
Imogen, of Church Close, is delighted 
with her new pets and told us how she 
feeds them things like lettuce, carrots, 
and guinea pig nuggets, and has tried 
courgette but they don’t like it.  She 
cleans them out once a week on Satur-
days when her brother goes to football.  
Imogen liked the name Beyoncé because 
she likes the singer, and she called the 
second one Melody because it means 
music.  She has done her homework on 
guinea pigs and knows they come from 
South America where they live in bur-
rows. “In Peru they eat them on sticks,” 
she reveals gleefully.   
Let’s hope she doesn’t try that one at 
home. 

The end of a friendly  game with handshakes all 

round Beyoncé and Melody 
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Stepping Stones 

Clipston WI  

The children at Stepping Stones will be busy in the run up to Christmas, they have all 
been involved in making Christmas cards that the committee will be selling to raise 
funds for the setting. . These have been professionally printed and are now available 
from, Stepping Stones Pre-school, The Bulls Head, The Church Café (Orbell Room) 
and at the Tree on the Green Festival.  
Our preschool children have been busy at Forest School, they have been learning 
about the rules and boundaries while at Forest School and taking part in various 
activities including den building, potion making, making their own chalk paints and 
then decorating the trees and lots more. 
Stepping Stones is having a parent craft afternoon on Thursday 1st 
December from 1.30pm - which parents of the children at the setting are invited to 
attend and take part in various art/craft activities with their children. 
We have their end of year show at the village hall on Tuesday 20th December that all 
the children will be taking part in. 
Stepping Stones always welcomes visitors to the setting so if you have an interesting 
job or hobby that you think the children would love to hear about, contact Sharon 
Brigden (Manager) on 01858 525113 or email preschool1@clipston.northants.sch.uk 
Note: Stepping Stones closes on Tuesday 20th December and reopens on Thursday 
5th January 2017. 
 
Facebook   
Stepping Stones now has a Face book page! Please find us:-   
@SteppingStonesPreschoolClipston 
 Here you will find updates of what the children have been doing, events for your 
calendar and fundraising information . 
Woodland Area   
The children will be involved with the planting of more than 400 trees at the new 
Woodland Area on the Recreation Ground on the 10th and 17th November - this will 
be a wonderful addition to the park and will be absolutely perfect for our Forest 
School adventures! 
Christmas Party   
The annual Stepping Stones Christmas Party will take place at the Village 
Hall on Wednesday 14th December 12-2pm. 
If you are interested in becoming a member of the Stepping Stones Committee or 
helping with our fundraising, please do get in touch! 

Chloe Petty 01858 525191 

 

Coffee & Chat 
Mornings and 

Canine Partners 

By the time you read this another year of 
coffee mornings have gone by.  It has 
been great to see many of you come 
back each month to enjoy a cuppa and a 
chat. 
If you are new residents in the village why 
not give us a try.  They are held on the 
3rd Saturday of each month 10.30 to 12 – 
in the village hall. It is a chance for you to 
meet your neighbours and other villag-
ers. We raise money for the Assistance 
Dog charity called Canine Partners and 
most months welcome David with his CP 
dog Crunchie and Belinda with a pup in 
training. 
We would like to thank everyone for their 
continued support for these morn-
ings.  For your donations of cakes and 
items for the bring and buy and for drink-
ing many cups of coffee! 
Although I (Jill) am usually seen as “front 
of house” the mornings are very much a 
team effort. I would like to thank Anne 
and Jenny for all their help baking etc. 
month after month. There is a lot of work 
goes on behind the scenes to get things 
up and running. 
 Thank you also to Carol and Guy for 
looking after the washing up,. Anni who 
comes each month with her lovely cards 
and helps look after neighbouring sales 
tables. Claire who comes some months 
with her jams etc. Alison who helps with 
coffee and cakes.  
 Finally, Anne, Jenny and I would like to 
wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 

 Anne, Jenny and Jill 

when Dorothy Judd will read, “The 
Garland”, a poem written by her late 
mother, Dora Tebutt. 

December 2017 we have a very high 
profile local speaker, so watch this 
space! 

Ladies, you are very welcome at our 
monthly meetings. 

A very Happy Christmas to everyone. 

Rose Anderson 01858 525481 

Woodland Trust  
Woodland Trust: 'Haddon Fields’ 
I am pleased to report that the Wood-
land Trust have accepted our proposal  
to name the fields gifted by Miss Haddon 
as “Haddon Fields”. The perimeter and 
tree fencing is now complete and the 
appropriate ‘signage' will be completed 
by Spring 2017. 
The unfenced grassland will be grazed by 

sheep between spring and autumn, and a 
notice regarding the tendering proce-
dure will be published on 
www.clipston.org  
in the New Year  
Thanks to all of those that made contact 
to express an interest in forming a 
“Friends of Haddon Fields” group How-
ever , if there any others with an interest, 
please make contact with me.  Following 
a recent discussion with Woodland 
Trust, I am pleased to say that we should 
be able to convene our first meeting in 
the next month or so.  
We can then work with the Woodland 
Trust to develop the area for the benefit 
of woodlands, wildlife and the communi-
ty. 

Stephen Woodgate 01858 525566 

Another year completed and 
the existing committee and 
president have been re-
elected!  Either we’re doing 

good jobs or nobody else wants them! 

We have welcomed some new ladies and 
membership is now 19. We have a varied 
programme lined up for 2017 with topics 
covering “Shackleton’s Forgotten Men”, 
how urgent blood supplies are moved 
around the country by motorbike, and a 
joint meeting with Arthingworth in 
February on chocolate making – just in 
time for Valentine’s! 

A big thank you to everyone who helped 
and contributed to our steam vintage 
teas – we made a donation to the new 
Youth Group and the Baptist Chapel. 

We will be joining other local WIs at  
Braybrooke for the annual carol service, 

mailto:preschool1@clipston.northants.sch.uk
https://www.facebook.com/SteppingStonesPreschoolClipston/
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Wine & Cheese & Talk  

He is coming to Clipston Village Hall on 
Friday  24th March  The Friends of Clip-
ston Church  have arranged an evening of 
wine and cheese  starting at 7.0pm , This 
will be followed at 8 pm with Charles as 
our guest speaker. 

Charles Hanson MRICS began his career 
at Christies, London in the European Ce-
ramics and Glass Department in 1999. 
Subsequent employment with fine art 
auction houses in Cheshire, Nottingham-
shire and Staffordshire as a general valu-

er provided valuable experience. 

If you have items that could be valued or 
spoken about by Charles, please bring 
them along. He has agreed to select a 
few to help illustrate  his talk. 

Hansons Auctioneers and Valuers are 
based in Derbyshire, Middle England with 
valuation centres in Staffordshire, Leices-
tershire, Birmingham, Shropshire, Stoke-
on-Trent, West Midlands and Warwick 
with regional representatives throughout 
the UK. Hansons is managed by Charles 
Hanson who, in August 2005, established 
Hansons Auctioneers.  

Tickets for the Wine & Cheese & Talk 
will be available from 1st February at a 
cost of £10. This includes a free glass of 
wine (red or white ) on arrival. There 
will by a bar available for further 
drinks , with soft drinks also provided. 

The tickets can be obtained / reserved 
by contacting Roger & Ruth Wallett on 
525346. or Church View, Kelmarsh Rd. 

‘Rumours’ 
A farcical comedy by  

Neil Simon 

Clipston is very fortunate to have such a 

talented team of people within their 

midst who are prepared to share their 

time, knowledge and energy with our 

village. It is not easy to bring together all 

the elements required to make a produc-

tion successful in any environment.  

However, when it is taking place in a 

small village hall, with a stage that has 

limited space, and a set that involves 

creating a large two story house with lots 

of doors, upstairs and downstairs it re-

quires a talented Director to make that 

happen. That person in this case was Liz 

Clarke who did a very good job in making 

the three nights of the performances 

such a great success. The audience were 

treated to a quick fire, funny farce by Neil 

Simon called “Rumours.”  

The cast of nine talented actors took us 

on a wonderful journey at a break neck 

pace, which built along the way, that 

special aura of “the willing suspension of 

disbelief.” The incredible branched out 

into many versions of the almost credible 

which got funnier and more eloquent as 

the plot went on. The set design and 

build was a thing of beauty given the 

constrictions that had to be overcome. 

All in all, every person in the audiences 

went home with a smile on their face and 

probably a favourite memorable mo-

ment  to recall. More please!! 

Roger Wallett 

 Village Diary  
There is a very useful Diary facility on the 
Village Website online which can be 
accessed by following the link below:- 
www.clipston.org/diary 
By looking at the diary online when you 
are planning an event, you will be able to 
see if anything else has been planned on 
or near that date.  
It is easy to have your event put onto the 
diary  even if you don’t have a computer!  
Just get in contact with one of the 
Courier Team and they will make the 
entry for you—lots of people are using 
the online diary . 

Jubilee Foodbank 

On behalf of the Foodbank Management 

Committee thank you for your  

wonderful harvest gifts. 

 Both Clipston Primary School and All 

Saints Church sent us very generous 

donations, which have now been sorted 

by date and put in the store ready for 

use. 

 We were rather short of food in early 

September, but thanks to the number of 

donations from people in the 

Harborough area the situation has 

changed completely. 

 The gifts of food help us to continue to 

operate as we do, and they allow us to 

carry on helping local people who find 

themselves in difficult circumstances. 

 Once again, our sincere thanks to you all 

for your donations 

Liz Higgins ( On behalf of the Jubilee 

Foodbank Management Committee) 

Latest Statistics 
The latest statistics are for August of this 
year:- 33 Referrals for 86 people. 42 
Adults and 44 Children. In total we 
supplied 774 meals 

 Charles Hanson   

Auctioneer and T.V. Personality 
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Clipston Profile: Alex Pegram 

As many of you will already be aware, 
the Recreation Grounds – consisting of 
the sports field, the tennis courts, the 
children’s play area and the pavilion – is 
actually a charity and receives no finan-
cial support from anywhere (other than 
a small donation from the Parish Council 
towards the cost of insurance) and has 
to raise about £3,000 annually just to 
pay for routine maintenance such as 
mowing and hedge trimming. 
  
As one way to raise funds we run a 100 
Club with a monthly prize of £100 to be 
won! 
  
We are having a concerted effort to en-
sure all 100 numbers are bought in order 
to increase our funds and, over the next 
few weeks will be “leafletting” and “door 
knocking” round the whole village (Gold 
Street and Chapel Lane already have 
been approached and we met with a 
very generous reception from them!) 
but you don’t need to wait until we 
come to you… 
  
…if you are interested in buying a num-
ber, for just £5.00 a month, please just 
contact  me; 

Martin Clarke 01858 525558 

 100 Club 

 Shooting Club 

Well done to all of  the winners this year! 

Clipston Shooting Club usually meet on 

the last Sunday of the month around 

10am after breakfast in the pub, and fin-

ish about 11.30—just in time to get to the 

Bull’s Head for further refreshment!  

If you haven’t tried shooting before, why 

not give it a go. You will be made very 

welcome. To find out more ring; 

Laurie Anderson 

01858 524481 or 07759048857 

Alex was born in a house on Harborough 
Road in February 1932, the middle child 
of Rufus and Mary Pegram.  
His grandparents all lived in the village 
too – his mother’s parents ran the farm 
opposite the school and his father’s 
parents ran Pegram’s shop, now 1 
Kelmarsh Road & 1 Church Lane.   “My 
Dad’s father originally came to Clipston 
in 1883 as a carpenter,” Alex explains, 
“He did a lot of work in the church, 
including making all the pews.  He met 
my grandmother while he was here, and 
they married and ran the shop until they 
died - within a week of each other - the 
Christmas after I was born.”  Alex and his 
family moved into the shop to take over, 
and ran it for another five years.  “It was 
the type of shop that sold everything,” 
Alex remembers.  “Groceries, clothes, 
coal… anything people wanted to buy.  
My Grandmother used to make ice 
cream in the cellar!”  However, the shop 
came under competition from the Co-op 
which opened in Clipston in the mid 
1930s, and Alex’s parents struggled to 
compete.  They sold up and moved to 17 
Kelmarsh Road.  
Alex’s experiences of Clipston School 
during the war years may surprise the 
children who are there today. 
“Nowadays people would be horrified at 
the education we had in war time,” Alex 
chuckles. “Our first task of the day was to 
collect water from the pump, and then 
we were out in the garden (now the 
school playground) growing vegetables, 
or helping out with other jobs around the 
school.  And if you were over 11 you 
didn’t even have to go to school – you 
could work on the farms instead.  The 

teachers did what lessons they could, but 
there were only two of them.”  
 
It was a fun time however, and Alex has 
fond memories of walking to Harrington 
after school where they did odd jobs for 
the American GI’s at the airfield and were 
rewarded with marvellous meals. ”They 
couldn’t believe we’d never seen  
peaches. 
We’d eat our fill and then they would give 
us a lift home.”   When Alex  was 11, as 
was traditional then, his parents wanted 
to give him a pair of long trousers, but 
clothing was scarce. “One of the GIs gave 
my mum a pair of khaki military trousers, 
which she then altered to fit me.  I 
remember wearing them on a trip to 
Wicksteed Park and seeing two American 
military policemen just as we got off the 
bus… I refused to get off in case they 
took my trousers away!”  Skip forward to 
1950, and Alex legitimately got to wear 
military trousers when he did two years 
of National Service in Austria.  He 
travelled all over Europe and remembers 
it as a time of adventure. “I had come 
from a very small village, so it was very 
exciting.” 
Back home, Alex met Mary and they 
married in 1957 and had their daughter 
Karen two years later.  Next year, he and 
Mary are all set to celebrate their 60th 
wedding anniversary, an incredible 
achievement.  
 
Alex’s memories of Clipston as it used to 
be are very much valued and we are 
delighted to be able to record them in the 
Clipston Courier. 

Hannah Eveleigh 

Born and bred in Clipston, Alex Pegram has lived in the village all his life, and his 
regular column on ‘Remembering the Past’ has given us a fascinating insight into 
how Clipston has changed over the years.  He lives in Bassett Way, with his wife 
Mary. 
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Daventry District Council have agreed 
proposals  for a new type of waste  and 
recycling service from June 2018, when 
the current environmental services with 
Amey /Enterprise ends. 
It is called a “1-2-3” service it would com-
prise :- 
(1) a weekly food waste collection 
(2) a two weekly recycling collection  
using a full size compartmentalized 
wheelie bin. 
 (3) a three weekly general waste collec-
tion. 
A separate garden waste collection ser-
vice would also be made available at an 
additional cost for those who want it. 
Nearly 1,000 people gave their feedback 
on the proposal during a public consulta-
tion during February and March 2016. 
The D.D.C.approved the  option on 28th 
July . Detailed work is being carried out 
on how these future collections are to be 
delivered. 
To find out more about the proposals, 
including a video guide & FAQ’s go to; 
www.daventrydc.gov.uk 
Waste and recycling proposals 2018 

Bin Collections  

Kelmarsh Hall Restoration Project &  Free Tours 

Kelmarsh Hall is undertaking its largest ever restoration pro-

ject and, throughout the winter, is giving visitors and the lo-

cal community the opportunity to observe the restoration in 

action 

With a £1.3 million grant from the Heritage Lottery Fund 

Kelmarsh Hall  has been able to begin restoring  areas of the 

Hall which were at risk. “Below Stairs” areas formerly used by 

those who worked in the Hall will be preserved and opened 

for visitors to see, including a butler’s pantry, bake house and 

footman’s  in the basement of the main house and a wash 

room and ironing rooms in a separate laundry block.  

Visitors can get involved through  Heritage Restoration Tours 

and Have A Go Restoration Experiences. 

Dates for the Heritage Restoration Tours are 14th December 2016 & 25th January , 1st March and 29th 2017 

Dates for a Have A Go  Experience are  14th December 2016 & 25th January, 1st March and 29th March 2017. 

Tickets are free but there are limited spaces so do book  asap to avoid disappointment. To register go to :-  

www.kelmarsh.com and this will take you to the “What’s On” where you will find further details. Telephone on 01604 686543  

https://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/your-council/council-consultations/current-consultations/waste-options-2018/
https://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/your-council/council-consultations/current-consultations/waste-options-2018/
http://www.kelmarsh.com/VisitUs/WhatsOn/tabid/104/ModuleID/621/ItemID/1147/mctl/EventDetails/Default.aspx#.WCb5bVWLSvE
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Clipston Primary School 
 
Welcome to the first newsletter from 

Clipston School for this Academic Year. 

The school year started by welcoming 
the new Reception children to the Owl 
Class who have settled in to the routine 
of school life very quickly. Recently they 
enjoyed visiting Farndon Fields Farm 
along with the Robin Class, and have 
been learning about autumn and in par-
ticular Harvest. We were also given a 
pumpkin to take home and perhaps 
make delicious pumpkin soup!  
The Kingfisher Class topic this term has 
been discovering all about the Rainfor-
est, researching its history, geography 
and its native people. The Aztec’s have 
taken over the Woodpecker Class finding 
all about their history, culture and tradi-
tions. 
In September the school was inspected 

by Her Majesty’s Inspectors. This was our 

first inspection since 2012 and consider-

ing the enormous changes in the educa-

tional landscape during this time, we are 

delighted to continue to be judged as A 

Good School. The report can be accessed 

at  www.ofsted.gov.uk 

Our annual Harvest Festival Service was 

held in All Saints’ Church. Family and 

friends joined us to celebrate Harvest in 

our traditional way with Reverend Ange-

la Hughes. The children decorated enve-

lopes and donated monies for the Ka-

risalpatti’s Children's Home in India, rais-

ing over £370.  As a school we also sup-

ported the Jubilee Food Bank in Market 

Harborough and were able to send sever-

al bags of food to them. 

Our Sports Teams have been extremely 

busy this term taking part in afterschool 

activities and competitions. The Year 5/6 

Football Team displayed fantastic skills 

whilst taking part in a local school tour-

nament at Guilsborough. The Tag Rugby 

Team recently participated in a Rugby 

Festival in Daventry comprising of 21 

teams. The Year5/6 team competed 

against 7 different schools from the area 

and finished as overall competition win-

ners in a thrilling final against Brixworth, 

winning 3-2. The team have now quali-

fied for the County Final to be held at 

Franklin Gardens in Northampton. Well 

done to all the teams we are extremely 

proud of you - your determination, team-

work and character.  

Visitors from the local community are 

always welcome to attend any of our 

events or even just pop in and see what 

we’ve been getting up to.   It will be love-

ly to see you at the School’s Christmas 

Bazaar which is being held on Friday 2nd 

December starting at 1.30pm. 

If your child turns 4 between 1st Septem-

ber, 2016 and 31st August, 2017, as a re-

minder, the closing date for the admis-

sions for September 2017 is 15th January 

at 5pm. Please contact or email the 

school if you would like to arrange a visit 

or require any other information on the 

process. Alternatively please visit the 

County Council website:  

www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/

admissions.  

The school is open for all children aged 4 
to 11 years old from 7.30am (Breakfast 
Club) and there is a bus to take the chil-
dren to the After School Club in Market 
Harborough, open until 6pm.  
Further information is available on our 
website: www.clipstonprimaryschool.org 
or you can follow us on; 
 Twitter @ClipstonSchool. 

Emma Mercer | Head Teacher 

Visit www.clipston.org for more news, views and events in and around Clipston 

Clipston School children  proudly  showing  the rewards for their achievements 

 NHC Friendship Club 

Visit www.clipston.org for more news, views and events in and around Clipston 

We have had a varied selection of 
speakers recently including return visits 
from Richard Adams, who showed some 
beautiful photographs expertly matched 
with appropriate music. Peter Wilford 
with the Market Harborough Movie 
Makers showed films taken in the area. 
We are looking forward to the Christmas 

lunch on the 14th December at the Bulls 
Head.  It is through the generosity of the 
Holloway Steam Fayre that the lunch is 
held.  We thank Alan Eaton MBE and all 
his friends at that event for their 
continued support. 
Our next meetings are:-  

 9th January - Bingo and bring and buy. 

 13th February - Jim Tyson “Shipwrecks  
Treasure and History”. 

 13th March - to be confirmed 

 10th April - fish and chip lunch at 12.45 
for 1 pm followed by our AGM. 
 

 If you would like to find out more about 
the Friendship Club, please telephone;  
Jill Pick on 01858 525746. 

https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/inspection-reports/find-inspection-report/provider/ELS/122013
http://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.clipstonprimaryschool.org
https://twitter.com/clipstonschool
http://www.clipston.org
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In this, the last of his “Clipston Memories” ,  Alex Pegram recalls life in the village up to the 1960’s . 

We were now living in post war Britain and men and women from the services were being demobbed and returning to civilian life, 
even though they would be bound by wartime regulations for some time yet. The winter of 1947 was very severe, with very heavy 
snowfalls blocking towns and villages with drifts of up to 2 metres deep. Those that worked in the building and construction 
industry, myself included, were laid off from that work but most of us were offered temporary employment with the County 
council highways departments. The road clearing was mainly by hand and concentrated on giving single track access, with 

passing bays, to the villages that were cut off. Farmers also had a difficult job digging 
out sheep from the snow and getting all stock into the farm yards and barns. 

I remember a man who used to make his way from Kelmarsh to Clipston to buy 
provisions at the Clipston shops, bakers and butchers. After he collected the food 
supplies for the people of Kelmarsh, he would set off home with a sack of supplies on 
each shoulder. A no mean feat under the extreme conditions! Dairy farmers had great 
difficulties and milk collections ceased with insufficient milk churns to put the milk in. 
Then came the thaw, which caused very serious flooding to low lying areas. By the 
time of the thaw the 8th American air force had left Harrington to go home to the USA, 
but the camps were used for longer, as transit camps for units returning to the USA. 

Before returning home the 8th air force gave Clipston a painting that had hung in their gunnery school to commemorate their stay 
in the area. The painting still hangs today in Clipston school. 

Farmers were still under the control of the agriculture committee ( known as the War Ag) as there were still food shortages. A lot 
of people, instead of military service, had been put into essential services, such as the railways, which they worked in until their 
release in 1947.The changes from war time to a new era of peace took many years to fulfil. The desperate need for houses was a 
big problem and the government introduced the     ‘pre-fab’ as a short term measure, but many were will in use 50 years later ! In 
1947-48, Brixworth RDC build 10 new houses in Clipston, in what is now known as Bassett way, named after the village Councillor. 
The houses were completed in 1948 but they still had to obtain their water from the village pumps until 1952 when water mains 
were laid. 

Mrs Vials at number 8, is the only original occupant left in the street. A few weeks after the water mains were put into service, a 
notice was put on all public pumps stating that the water was unfit for human consumption ! This was followed over the next few 
years with the installation of a sewage system. When this was being 
carried out along Kelmarsh Road, on a wet and dreary night, myself and 
two friends, Albert and Eric, made our way up to the Red Lion where I 
said that I had a bad cold. Albert said “I know a cure for that, Rum and 
Blackcurrant”. This was just the start and when it was closing time and we 
set off home, we found that we were very unsteady on our feet! We lost 
Albert on the way down and learnt afterwards that he had taken shelter 
under a tree in the Churchyard. Eric and I got as far as Weskers cottage  
where there was a large section of open trench  for the new sewage 
system. Naturally, we fell into said trench and due to the wet clay and the 
‘medication’ we could not get out! But help was at hand, in the form of a 
group of village ladies that had been to a whist drive in a neighbouring 
village. The landlord of the Bulls head, who also ran a taxi service, 
stopped to drop off the ladies, heard a noise coming from the trench and 
found two poor souls at the bottom of the trench! The landlord managed 
to find a ladder from somewhere and helped us out and escorted us home. It was a good job that he came by, as next morning the 
brook overflowed and flooded the road and the trench! After this, if we ever went to either of the two pubs we were regularly 
reminded of the event if we asked for a ‘rum and black’ 

In 1958/59 a new White Arches bridge was built over the brook on Kelmarsh Road, and as part of the work, the brook was re-
aligned and the road level raised from Bassett way to Bridge House. In later years a flood prevention dam was built in ‘Little Hill” 
field, on the opposite side of the road to Bridge House. 

We are now entering the 1960’s so I will conclude now, as many of you are well aware of the happening since then. My final story 
to end these memories is about an escapade that 5 of us village boys got up to in 1945. We were hanging around after school 
when we wondered if we had enough money to buy something from Mr Maddock’s shop and  then someone suggested that we 
should try and buy some cigarettes as none of us had ever tried them. So, one of us, whose dad used to get him to buy them for 
him, was sent into the shop with the money. He came back with a packet of 5 Woodbines and a box of matches. We said “where 
are we going to go to try them where nobody will see us?” One of them said ”lets go down to dad’s pigsty!” which is just before 
where the recreation field is now. So, off we went, sat down behind a heap of straw and lit them up. As we inhaled smoke we all 
started coughing, so we chucked them away. We were just leaving when one of them said “The straws on fire!”. We rushed back 
and grabbed a bucket  and any other containers we could find, filled them with water from the dyke and attempted to put the fire 
out. All to no avail, people had started to arrive including one of our mothers who shouted “let the pigs out!” Of course the pigs 
set off down the lane and I swear a greyhound would not have caught them! We all had to face the music and we were all severely 
punished for our irresponsible actions, but as I recall, none of us ever took up regular smoking!                               Alexander R Pegram 

 

Remembering the Past  

 

Alex Pegram  in the Red Lion bottom  L. 

Winter 1947 
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CLIPSTON BUSINESS DIRECTORY 

ACCOUNTANTS  
Grange Accounting 
Alun Davies Chartered Accountant 
01858 437430 
 

RMLC Associates 
Accountancy and Taxation Services 
www.rmlcassociates.co.uk 
Chris Partridge 
01858 525148 / 07912 058 431 
 

ARCHITECTS/PLANNING 
JWA Architects 
apm@jwa-architects.co.uk 
Andy Morris 01858 525343 
 
 

AROMATHERAPY  
Nurture4 Health 
helen@nurture4health.com 
Helen Selby 07821  197 541  
 

AUCTIONEERS & VALUERS 
Cheffins 
Fine Art Auctioneers and Valuers 
Mrs Julie Connell  01858 525336 
 

AVON REPRESENTATIVE 
Bente Hansen 
Gift & beauty products to your door. 
www.facebook.com/
avoncosmeticsmarketharborough 
bente.hansen1@btopenworld.com 
07730 656 637 
 

BED & BREAKFAST 
Naseby Old Post House 
Leah and Nigel Gardiner 
01604 74098507850624128 
oldposthouse56@btinternet.com 
www.theoldposthousenaseby.co.uk 
 
The Bulls Head, Clipston 
Three double bedrooms with ensuite 
Steve and Helen Foster 
01858 525268 

 
COMPUTER TRAINING 
Julia Blake 
Computer Training for Individuals and 
Small Business 
juliablake1@hotmail.co.uk 
01858 525760 / 07880 700 699 
 

COPY EDITING & 
PROOFREADING 
Hannah Eveleigh 
Copy-editing and Proofreading 
eveleighhannah@gmail.com 
Hannah Eveleigh 07834 088 115 
 

DECORATORS 
Krystal Decorating 
Professional Painting and Decorating 
Service.  Specialist in Sash Window 
Repairs and Renovations 
Gary Bennett  
01858 525540 / 07793 556 199 

 
DOG WALKING & GROOMING 
Nik Nack’s—Dog Grooming 
niknacksdogs@hotmail.com  
Nikita McCauley  
07544 107 817 
 

The Dog House 
Dog walking, in-home boarding, puppy 
visits, cat & small animal feeding 
Beth Wakefield  
01858 525556 / 07710 988 218 
bethwakefield41@gmail.com 
 

EGG DELIVERY 
Clipston Egg Company 
Free range eggs delivered or collection 
Mrs A. Essen  07709 411 262 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL ENERGY 
Environmental Energies 
Solar Pv, Biomass, Air Source &  
Heat Source. Contact James Glew  
www.environmentalenergies.co.uk 
01858 525407 / 07720 619 976 
 

FLOWERS 
Once Upon a time 
Flowers for all your stories. Beautiful 
flowers from garden to jar. Weddings/
Events.  www.onceupon-atime.co.uk 
bummelberries@yahoo.co.uk 
Tracey Morgan 07912 782 075 
 

GARDENING 
Rod Dexter 
Fencing, Hedge Trimming 
01858 525439 / 07710 607 770 
2, Bassett Way, Clipston 
 

GIFTS & HOMEWARE 
Random Makes 
Handmade textiles accessories and 
furnishings. Commissions welcome.  
www.random-makes.co.uk 
wendydoughty@rocketmail.com 
Wendy Doughty 01858 525414 
 

JEWELLERY 
T J Thornton Jeweller 
Jewellery Repairs, Design, Antique  
& Modern. www.tjthornton.com   
tim@tjthornton.com 
Tim Thornton 01858 468858 
 

PLACES TO EAT 
The Bulls Head 
Clipston's 17th Century Local Pub 
Steve and Helen Foster 
01858 525268 
 

MUSIC LESSONS 
Joy of Music 
Music Lessons  
Ruby & Caroline Boa 
01858 525352 
 

Mrs Julie Connell 
Piano, Flute, Recorder & Theory of  
Music Lessons. Beginners to Grade 8 
01858 525336 
 

PLUMBERS 
Chris Spokes 
Plumbing & Heating Engineer  
Corgi Registered and OFTEC 
07773 288 686 
 

PHOTOGRAPHY 
Rob Leveritt Photography 
Photography 
robert@robertleverittphotography.com 
Rob Leveritt 07802 897 050 
 

QUALITY USED CARS 
Bob Millington Ltd 
Quality Used Cars & Personal Service 
www.bobmillington.co.uk 
sales@bobmillington.co.uk 
01858 525138 / 07860 323 194 
 

TRAVEL ADVISORS 
Travel Counsellors 
Ski, Sun, Faraway, Cruises, Flights, UK 
Short Breaks, Weddings & Honeymoons. 
www.travelcounsellors.co.uk/
abi.prescott 
abi.prescott@travelcounsellors.com 
Abi Prescott 
01858 897510 / 07887 561 965 
 

WEB DESIGN & BRANDING 
Andrew Winter 
Web Design & Brand Studio 
andrew@awinter.co.uk 
www.awinter.co.uk 
01858 414281 / 07980 617 669  
 

Creative Ape Ltd 
Graphics Websites & Branding 
www.creativeapeltd.com 
Alastair Woodgate 07736 469 562 
 

If you would like to advertise your business here,  please contact Julia Blake on 01858 525760    

http://www.rmlcassociates.co.uk
mailto:apm@jwa-architects.co.uk
mailto:helen@nurture4health.com
mailto:juliablake1@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:eveleighhannah@gmail.com
mailto:niknacksdogs@hotmail.com
http://www.environmentalenergies.co.uk
http://www.onceupon-atime.co.uk
mailto:bummelberries@yahoo.co.uk
http://www.random-makes.co.uk
mailto:wendydoughty@rocketmail.com
mailto:tim@tjthornton.com
mailto:robert@robertleverittphotography.com
http://www.bobmillington.co.uk
mailto:sales@bobmillington.co.uk
http://www.travelcounsellors.co.uk/abi.prescott
http://www.travelcounsellors.co.uk/abi.prescott
mailto:abi.prescott@travelcounsellors.com
mailto:andrew@awinter.co.uk
http://www.awinter.co.uk
http://www.creativeapeltd.com
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CLIPSTON GROUPS & ORGANISATIONS 

Bell Ringers 
We usually ring the bells before a service 
at 10.30am on a Sunday (normally 
at Clipston, but other churches in the 
benefice too).  We warmly welcome new 
members and anyone who would like to 
watch. We meet on occasional Tuesdays. 
Ken Rutland 01858 525305 
 

Bulls Head Skittles Team 
We play home and away matches on 
Fridays from October to March and 
Wednesdays from April to September. 
New members welcome. 
Robert Burnham 01858 525628 
 

Clipston Amateur Dramatic 
Society (CADS) 
Regular play-reading sessions and 
performances, new members always 
welcome for both acting and supporting 
roles. Meetings are ‘as and when’ so 
contact us if you fancy joining!   
Val Carpenter 01858 525120 
 

Clipston WI 
Enjoy interesting talks and 
demonstrations. We meet every second 
Tuesday in the month in the village hall 
at 7.30pm.  New members welcome. 
Rose Anderson 01858 525481 
 

Clipston Cricket Club 
Currently not playing matches due to  
lack of players. If interested please call. 
Andy Blake 07768 554 395 
 

Coffee & Chat 
3rd Saturday of each month in the village 
hall. 10.30am to 12pm. All welcome.  
Jill Pick 01858 525746 
 

Craft Club 
We meet on the second Thursday of each 
month at members homes from 7.30 
until 9pm. We share our skills and 
knowledge of a wide range of crafts in an 
informal atmosphere.  Next meeting is at 
home of Linda Warren (tel 01858525463). 
New members welcome. 
Ruth Wallett 01858 525346 

 
Flower Club  
We meet on the 3rd Wednesday of the 
month at the Village Hall at 7.30pm for 
demonstrations, workshops, speakers 
and more. 
Linda Warren 01858 525463 
 

Friendship Club 
As always, new members are most 
welcome. Our meetings are held on the 
second Monday of each month in the 
village hall, and commence at 2.30pm 
unless otherwise stated. Following the 
speaker, we enjoy afternoon tea and a 
raffle, held to enhance club funds.  
Jill Pick 01858 525746  
 

Parents & Tots Group 
Friendly group for parents and carers 
with newborns to 4-year-olds.  We meet 
Tuesdays in term time in the village hall 
9.15-11.15am.  £2 for one child, £2.50 for 
more than one child.  Includes 
refreshments. 
Liz Davies 07525 640 477 
 

Shooting Club 
We meet on the last Sunday morning of 
every month (approx. 9.30am-12) on 
different landowners’ sites, and 
afterwards usually go to The Bulls Head!  
All abilities welcome (inc. beginners). 
Laurie Anderson 01858 525481 
 

Sunday Club 
Kids Sunday school club, held in the 
Orbell Room at the church during the 
service on the second Sunday of the 
month at 11am.  All ages welcome. 
Children learn about Christian values 
through storytelling and craft activities. 
Faye Tan 01858 525275 
 

Tennis Club 
We meet on Tuesday evenings at 5ish at 
the tennis courts from the end of March 
to October (weather dependent!). The 
group is very social and all levels are very 
welcome.  
Martin Clarke 01858 525558 
 

United Benefice Choir  
We get together and practise to perform 
at local church services and special 
church events.  New members welcome. 
We meet on alternate Thursdays at 6pm. 
Julie Connell 01858 525336 
 

Whist Drive 
A group of us meets on alternate 
Thursdays from September to May, 2pm 
at the village hall. Come and join us. 
Grace Burnham 01858 525327 
 

 

 

All Saints Church 
Sundays at 11am. All welcome. The 
Sunday Club for children is every second 
Sunday in the month at 11am                 
(see information in Groups section). 
www.allsaintsclipston.org.  

Baptist Chapel 
Sundays at 10.45am.  All welcome. 

Please let us know if any details on this page change (see front page for contacts). 

Church & Chapel Services 

Charities 

Useful Contacts  

Clipston Village Hall & Hire 
Grace Burnham 01858 525327 
All Saints Church 
Reverend Angela Hughes 01858 525342 
Baptist Chapel 
Rob Thompsett 01858 466 370 
Clipston School (office) 
Helen Rhodes 01858 525261 
Clipston School Governors (Chair)
Graham Leah 01858 525261 
Clipston School Association 
Emma Stevens  
Stevenson_emma@sky.com 
Mobile Library 
First Wednesday monthly, 0.40-11.00 
Bassett Way 0300 126 1000 
Stepping Stones Pre-School 
Sharon Brigden 01858 525113 
Orbell Room at the church 
Ken Rutland 01858 525305 
Recreation Field Trust & Pavilion Hire 
Andy Blake 01858 525760 
Parish Council (Clerk) 
Felicity Ryan 01604 740429 
Meetings monthly 1st Wednesday at the 
village hall 7.30pm. 
clerk@clipstonparishcouncil.org 
www.clipstonparishcouncil.org.uk 
Bus Service (County Connect) 
Booking & helpline 0345 456 4474 
www.county-connect.co.uk 
Flood Warden 
Ann Essen 07709 411 262 
Footpath Warden 
Julia Blake 01858 525760 
Tree Warden 
Mick Higgins 01858 525302 

Almshouse Charity 
Peter Goodchild  01858 525532 
British Legion 
Hon Rupert Law 01858 525380 
Clipston Consolidated Charities 
Colin Morley 01858 525337 
Clipston School Charity  
Peter Goodchild  01858 525532 

http://www.allsaintsclipston.org
mailto:Stevenson_emma@sky.com
mailto:clerk@clipstonparishcouncil.org
http://www.clipstonparishcouncil.org.uk
http://www.county-connect.co.uk

